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TOWN OF COUNTY LINE Cop /¥
REGULAR MEETING 7/

March 14,2016 —

I. Town Council Meeting
The regular meeting of the Town Council was held
at 7:00 pm on March 14™ , 2016 in the Town Hall.
The invocation was given by Mr. Don Hagel.
The Pledge of Allegiance was given by all in attendance.

II. Mavor Arthur Sclf called the meeting to order:

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor
Arthur Self, councilor’s Myrtle Van Kleeck, Eugene Kiley, Brenda Lowe,Floyd
Philpot and Steve Brewer.

A welcome was given to the public in attendance. All were asked to please
mute or turn off cell phones during the meeting.

The floor will be opened for public comments after the council completes
It’s agenda.

II1. Approval of minutes from last meeting

The minutes of the February 15" regular meeting and the February 25" special meeting
were read.

A motion was made to accept them w/corrections by Floyd Philpot and seconded by
Steve Brewer. Motion carried.

Financial Reports given. All accounts in balance, Motion to accept financial reports by
Floyd Philpot seconded by Steve Brewer. Motion carried.

IV. Open Items
Concerning the survey of the town property, there is no update. Clerk has not been able
To contact Mr.Webb.

Mayer noted that we are getting a couple more estimates on the bathroom remodel.



V. New Business

Jefferson County bill for EMA pro rata share for 2013-16 is based on population of
residents in County Line within Jefferson County. Mayor to look into this matter.

Mayor Self to check with Blount Co Health Dept and DHR concerning unhealthy
environment in trailer parks.

A nuisance and public health ordinance to be looked into by the Town. The Mayor has
a proposed ordinance for the next meeting. Our attorney to look it over first he has to
determine who has the authority to regulate health concerns in the town.

Mayor Self gave out the Municipal Election Calendar for information of what is to be
done and when over the next several months, July 5" thru the 19" is qualifying period.

The mayor asked the council members to start thinking of persons we can ask to work
the polls they must be from County Line. Our attorney stated how the elections should
be run. We also need to budget for the cost of our election the estimated costs
somewhere between $4500.00 and $5000.00.

Steve Brewer asked if some of the streets light could be turned back on. He is to check
pole numbers on the ones he thinks we need to turned on.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Myrtle Van Kleeck and seconded by Floyd
Philpot to adjourn this meeting at 8:00pm. Motion Carried

Respectfully submitted by Lucy Kiley for Brenda Philpot, Town Clerk



